



Condit Elementary School

Q3 Meeting Date: 2.13.2025

SDMC Members in attendance: **Dan Greenberg, Shuba Grewal, Caroline Funk, Claire Brown, Kaylen Janecek, Juanita Plancarte**

1. Welcome
2. Teacher Excellence System (TES)
 - a. Talk Video - overview provided by the district of the TES
 - b. TES Draft Framework Update
 - c. Planning and Professionalism Rubric preview
 - d. Distinguished Teacher Review Rubric preview
 - e. Closeout & capture feedback - the SDMC completed the feedback form, questions submitted:
 - i. Can you be rated Proficient 2 or higher if you are not a part of the distinguished teacher program?
 - ii. Are students in PK-2 going to participate in the survey if their teacher is part of DTR?
 - iii. Who is using the rubric to determine if a teacher 'passes' DTR?
 - iv. Does a teacher need to reapply each year?
3. Policy Review
 - a. iFest Flag feedback for 2026 - Mr. Greenberg shared the concerns with the same flag being removed on three consecutive weekends. He is considering making a shift to having smaller flags displayed on the inside of our building instead for next year and asked for feedback.

- b. Committee Feedback: the kids and community really like the flags, but having a space inside might be a good solution to the challenges we've had. Is there a way for classes to create a flag that could be displayed?

4. POSSIP Survey January Results

- a. Better response rate in January; 74 responses is the highest this school year. Mr. Greenberg it still isn't where we want it to be, but we are getting back to the 100 response mark we hope for.
- b. Should enrichment add typing, robotics, or computer?
 - i. The school should find a way to address typing somehow, even if it wasn't a full enrichment. Is there a way to find time within one of the enrichment classes, possibly library, to practice typing?
- c. Why is the GT Expo project being done at home this year?
 - i. Mr. Greenberg shared that the school has tried to satisfy the district Expo requirement in a number of ways, a neighboring school has used a model where students complete the project at home and they had success with it. We are going to try it out this year and assess its success.
- d. How can we stop parents from making illegal turns out of carpool?
 - i. Condit regularly meets with Bellaire PD to discuss concerns, Mr. Greenberg can bring this up at the next meeting.
- e. What impact have changes had on Condit funding?
 - i. Mr. Greenberg posted a quick video on Class Dojo about funding - most of the school's funding comes from state sources, just a few are federally funded.
- f. Can iFest be changed from *countries* to *cultures*?
 - i. SDMC feedback: Seems like a change that would make the tables more inclusive.

- 5. PreK Enrollment - how do we reach out to zoned, Title 1 qualified families to ensure they are applying for PreK by the deadline? SDMC suggestions:

- a. Hang flyers at apartment complexes, ask about community meetings or events
 - b. Provide handouts for Flores bus
 - c. Recruit parent representatives from the complexes to be a liaison
 - d. Have Ms. Sanchez (wraparound) work with current families for leads
- 6. Follow up items
 - a. No follow up items at this time.
- 7. Comments, concerns, & questions
 - a. No additional concerns